
Minutes of the Board of Licensing Commissioners for their meeting held on Tuesday, October 29, 

2019, at the Weymouth Town Hall, Chambers located at 75 Middle Street, Weymouth, MA  

 

Attendance (present): Chairperson Kathleen A. Deree, Town Clerk; Jeffrey E. Richards, Director of 

Municipal Licenses & Inspections, Clerk; Daniel McCormack, Director of Public Health; Fire 

Deputy Chief Thomas Still; (absent):  Police Chief Richard Grimes and Fire Chief Keith Stark; 

Solicitor Joseph Callanan and Officer Sean Murphy 

 

Chairperson Deree called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM.   

 

APPROVALS 

 

 Minutes: September 24, 2019 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the minutes of September 24, 2019.   Mr. McCormack 

seconded the motion and it was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

 One-Day Wine & Malt Permit:  Free Jacks Rugby Club – Union Point Sports Complex   

 

Mr. Richards said the application was reviewed and approved by Union Point. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION of approval for a One-Day Wine & Malt Permit event to be held at 

the Union Point Sports Complex on November 1st (12 PM – 6 PM) and 2nd (1 PM - 7 PM).   

Mr. McCormack seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

APPLICATION OF MOATAZ ELBEHIRY D/B/A SHAWARMA CLUB FOR A FOOD 

VENDOR LICENSE AT 856 WASHINGTON ST. 

 

Mr. Richards asked Mr. Elbehiry if he was going to be able to maintain the operational hours as 

listed on the application.   

 

Mr. Elbehiry replied he would. 

 

Mr. Richards stated the operational hours would be Monday through Thursday: 10-9; Friday and 

Saturday: 10 AM – 1 AM and Sunday: 11 AM – 8 PM.   The license would be for takeout Middle 

Eastern food. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve Moataz Elbehiry d/b/a Shawarma Club for a Food 

Vendor License at 856 Washington Street.  Mr. McCormack seconded the motion and it was 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

 

 Next Meeting:  

 

Mr. Richards stated the next meeting would be held on Tuesday, November 26, 2019 at 2 PM.  He  
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made a MOTION of approval.  Mr. McCormack seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY 

VOTED. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE  

 

 Mass State Lottery Commission – KENO License – Mad Hatter, 969 Washington St. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to acknowledge the KENO License application.  Mr. McCormack 

seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

 

NEW/OLD BUSINESS 

 

 License Renewals will be distributed during the first week of November for those expiring on 

December 31st.  

 

Mr. Richards stated the license renewals will be distributed and due back by November 30th.   

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to adjourn at 2:04 PM.  Mr. McCormack seconded the motion and it 

was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Lisa VanWinkle 

Recording Secretary 

 

 

Approved:       Date: 

 

 

Jeffrey E. Richards, C.B.O., Clerk, Director of Municipal Licenses & Inspections  


